
 

October 7, 2025  

Re: Teachers' Employer Bargaining Association (TEBA) announces lockout 

Dear Livingstone Range School Division Community,  

Yesterday the Teachers' Employer Bargaining Association (TEBA) announced a lockout in response to 
the Alberta Teachers’ Association (ATA) provincial strike. This lockout will come into effect on 
Thursday, October 9, 2025. 

What does this mean? Classes remain cancelled for all students. A lockout prevents the ATA 
from implementing other job action measures such as rotating strikes.  

Both the ATA and TEBA state they are committed to continue negotiations throughout the labour 
action to ensure students can return to the classroom as soon as possible.  

Livingstone Range School Division will continue to keep families and support staff updated through 
email and our Labour Relations web page at www.lrsd.ca/labourrelations. 

Sincerely, 

Sean Beaton​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​
Superintendent​  
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